
14th November 1961 
c. S. I. R. O. 
Stowell Avenue 
Hobart, Tasmania 
AUBtra~ia 

Dr. Alan T. Waterman, Direotor 
Nat10nal Science Foundation 
Washington 25, D.C., U.S.A. 

Dear Dr. waterman. 

Recently I have had an opportun1ty to 
1nspect 1n deta1l and obeerve the operat1on or the 210 ft. 
radio telescope at Parkes. The center 54 feet d1ameter 
1s solid plate. The remainder 1s ~ square mesh. The 
skin haa approximatelY 900 adjust1ng pointe. Atter 
init1al adjustment the aocuracy of these 1s: 60% within 
lDm, 40J' 2nm, 6 pointe 3n'm, 1 point Sum. The short wave 
limit of this dish is sbout 3cm end is determined by the 
e1ze ot the mesh and not the error of the surface. The 
quality of the results testifies to the reality of the 
above. 

In compar18on, the Parkes dish haa twice the area, 
three times the accuracy and cost one quarter as much 
as the 140ft Green Bank. d1sh) if and when it i8 completed.
The above confirms the soundness of my recommendat1ona 
in the last paragraph or mw letter to Geoftrey Keller 
dated 5th May 1961. I suggest that you examine it. 

A Parkes type d1sh for Green Bank would coat le8s,
be completed sooner and be a much super10r device than 
attempt1ng to complete the B118S affa1r. The represen­
tative f%"Om M.A.N. assured me that anyone buying two 01' 
more would be able to secure a substantial discount. 
Think what an observatory that would make Green Bank: 

No further word has been received about your letter 
ot 7th June. I 
these stud1es' 

wonder what progress he. been made on 
I am 

YourB fB1thrul~'j 

GJL.;h~
;Gro~ber 

COP7 to:
 
Dr. Jerome B. Wiesner
 


